
Caution:
Changes to Form WT-4 

The Internal Revenue Service (IRS) has redesigned Form W-4 for the year 2020. As 
explained in the DRAFT posted on the IRS website, federal allowances have been 
removed. Prior to this change, an employee could use Form W-4 for Wisconsin purposes 
if the employee’s federal allowances equaled his or her Wisconsin exemptions. Since 
federal allowances have been removed, the redesigned Form W-4 cannot be used for 
Wisconsin purposes. 

The following applies for Wisconsin withholding tax purposes beginning in 2020:

• All newly-hired employees must provide Form WT-4 to their employer.

• Existing employees that change the number of their Wisconsin withholding
exemptions must provide Form WT-4 to their employer.

• Existing employees are not required to provide Form WT-4 to their employer (unless
the employer requests it) if the employee wishes to maintain the same number of
Wisconsin withholding exemptions used in 2019.

https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-dft/fw4--dft.pdf


EMPLOYER INSTRUCTIONS for Department of Revenue:



The address will be displayed appropriately in a left window envelope.

DEPARTMENT OF WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT
NEW HIRE REPORTING
PO BOX 14431
MADISON WI  53708-0431
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